
 

   

 

Clery Compliance 
 

In an effort to provide timely and accurate information to our students, 
staff, and faculty members, the following information is being provided 
to you so that you can make informed decisions about your safety. 
This Safety Notice has been sent so you may be aware of your 
surroundings as you study around campus this week. 

 

At 11:24 a.m. on Wednesday, November 20, the UT Police 
Department received a report of a fondling that occurred on Melrose 
Place. A female student reported that on November 20 around 9:45 
a.m., she was assaulted by a male walking on Melrose Place near 
Melrose Avenue. The male suspect quickly ran behind the female and 
then grabbed her buttocks without her consent. The male then ran 
away into a nearby alley. The female reported the incident to the UT 
Office of Title IX and then to UTPD. The female student does not 
know the identity of the suspect. 
 
Fondling is a criminal offense and defined by the Clery Act and the 
FBI as the touching of another person for the purpose of sexual 
gratification, without the consent of the victim, including instances 
where the victim is incapable of giving consent because of his/her age 
or because of his/her temporary or permanent mental incapacity. 
Fondling is classified by Tennessee statute as sexual battery, which is 
an offense punishable by law. 

 

Information we want you to know about your safety and the 
safety of all Volunteers. 

• You can report criminal or suspicious activity on the LiveSafe 
app or by calling UTPD at 865-971-3111. Download the app 
from the UT website.  

• If you are victim of a crime, we encourage you to report the 
incident as soon as possible so appropriate measures can be 
taken for your safety and the safety of others. 

https://t.e2ma.net/click/chci1h/8t7rqfb/krla08b
https://t.e2ma.net/click/chci1h/8t7rqfb/4yka08b


• If you see something that doesn’t look right or makes you feel 
concerned, please report that as well. 

 

Clery FAQs 
Information on Clery 
For information on prevention and reporting options, contact the 
Office of Title IX 
Join the UTK LiveSafe community 
The Clery Act requires the university to notify the campus 
community of certain criminal activity that occurs on university 
owned or controlled property. In addition, the university is 
required to provide safety tips that may aid in the prevention of 
similar crimes. The intent of a warning regarding a criminal 
incident(s) is to enable individuals to protect themselves. 
For Safety Notices and Clery statistics, crimes are classified 
according to the regulations of the Clery Act mandated by the 
Department of Education. Though state law may categorize an 
incident differently, Clery definitions and classifications are 
strictly followed when labeling an incident for Clery reporting 
purposes. 

 

Contact Us 
Clery Compliance 
1101 Cumberland Ave  
Knoxville, TN 37996 
865-974-3114 
clery@utk.edu 

    
  

 

https://t.e2ma.net/click/chci1h/8t7rqfb/0jma08b
https://t.e2ma.net/click/chci1h/8t7rqfb/gcna08b
https://t.e2ma.net/click/chci1h/8t7rqfb/w4na08b
https://t.e2ma.net/click/chci1h/8t7rqfb/w4na08b
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